
	
	 I had the pleasure of meeting an 
Alumnus recently who is one of Sunset’s 
oldest living graduates. On April 24th, 
Janelle Bates (‘71), our Faculity Liaison 
and I visited Wanda Hall Gamron, class 
of 1929 at her residence at the Park 
Manor nursing home in DeSoto.
	 Wanda was born on September 28 
1910 in Duncanville. After she finished the 
8th grade her father moved the family to 
Oak Cliff. Wanda had two sisters who also 
graduated from Sunset. Her sister Helen 

graduated in 1927 and her sister Lucille 
graduated in 1928. Both are deceased.
	 One of her grandfathers was a Disciples 
of Christ minister. Wanda has a daughter, 
Carolyn Janice Hardy who is a Sunset 
alumnus. Carolyn has a son, Richard and 
a daughter, Jeanette.
	 While at Sunset Wanda was in the 
Health Club, Spanish Club and “Gym” 
Demonstration in ‘27 & ‘28.
	 She has certainly seen a lot in her lifetime. 
William Howard Taft was President when 
she was born and she has seen 18 more. 
Two World Wars, space travel with men on 
the moon and the invention of the internet, 
cable television and 24hr news are just a 
few of the advancements she has seen in 
her lifetime. I would like to thank Wanda for 
taking the time to let us visit. It’s an honor 
to be able to talk to someone who is a part 
of Sunset’s history.

Fall 2010

Bruce Nance	 1974
President / Webmaster

Jerry Boyd	 1976
Vice President / Newsletter

Doris Murphy	 1970
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Members Emeritus:
Weldon Finney (‘50)
Don Moore (‘50)
Shirley Young Sutton  (‘50)
Bill Smith (‘57)
Ed Cullum (‘58)
Steve Levine (‘60)
Peggy Tomlinson van Wunnik (‘69)      
Laura Schuller Lockwood (‘85)

OfficersClass of 1929 Alumnus Found 

This newsletter is prepared 
and printed courtesy of 
Curry Printing in Euless, 
Texas. Sincere thanks 
to Cody Curry (‘67) and 
Larry Curry (‘70) for their 
generous support.

going
GREEN

In an effort to reduce costs, we would like to ask all Alumni who 
currently receive a paper copy of the newsletter to help us in 
our effort to go green. We currently spend about $ 2,400 per 
year in postage costs for 2 mailings. If we can reduce these 
cost, this means more of your generous donations will  go 
back to Sunset and its’ students. Here is how you can help: 
If you would like to receive the newsletter by e-mail, contact 
us at sunsetbisons@gmail.com. Thank you for your help in 
this effort. 



Ivan Greenhaw
AWARD

The 3rd Annual Ivan Greenhaw award was presented 
at the awards ceremony on Thursday May 20th, 
2010 in the auditorium at Sunset High School. 
Ivan Greenhaw was a 1951 graduate of SHS and a 
standout athlete during his years there. The award 
is presented annually to the SHS top senior student 
scholar athlete. Pictured here is the 2010 recipient 
Alex Estebane with Ivan’s wife Margie ‘54.

	 The Sunset Bisonettes Forever is a new 

organization that was started to help support the 

present day Bisonettes with fundraising, mentorship 

and scholarships. Presently, the group has collected 

over $7000.00 in donations for the Bisonettes. They 

are also working to obtain a scholarship for one of 

the 2010 Senior Bisonettes. 

	 At the charter meeting on May 22nd the 

organization voted in 4 officers and 7 directors and 

By-Laws were adopted. The organization is looking 

to add all former Bisonettes to the database so that 

everyone will be able to participate in the success 

of the group. To join, there is an application 

form and a yearly $5.00 dues. The application is 

online or may be requested from Penny Hatley 

Dilday, President of the Bisonettes Forever at 

pennydilday@sbcglobal.net. 

	 On July 7th, 2010 two recently graduated 

Bisonettes tried out for the Wrangler Belles at Cisco 

College. Both girls, Linda Trujillo and Cynthia Zapata 

were accepted into the drill team and given partial 

scholarships. “We are so proud that we were able to 

be positive and successful part of these girls lives” 

said president Penny Hatley Dilday.

	 We want this to be a strong organization to help 

support these wonderful girls. If you would like to 

donate to help with the Bisonette expenses so they 

can fulfill their dreams as we did, please send your 

tax deductible check to Sunset Bisonette Booster 

Club. Mail to Sunset Bisonettes Forever, P.O. Box 

380753, Duncanville, Tx. 75138.

Sunset named
Recognized School by T.E.A.
	 In May 2009, Sunset High School was named a 
“Recognized School” by the Texas Education Agency 
for it’s Preliminary TAKS scores while for 2007-2008 
they were rated as acceptable. By receiving this rating 
Sunset became one of only three comprehensive high 
schools in DISD to achieve this designation. One of 
the key changes was altering teacher schedules so 
they would get a “collaborative” period which in turn 
allowed more work time with students.
	 Since 2006, the reading and language arts TAKS 
scores improved from 77 to 82 percent. This is a 
big improvement for Sunset because in order to be 
named a “Recognized School”, it must have at least 
75 percent of it’s students pass the TAKS test in all 
four academic areas.  Congratulations to the staff and 
students for this outstanding recognition.
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Class Websites and Websites of Interest

	 Sunset High School Alumni	 www.sunsetalumni.com

	 Classes of ‘38-’46	 www.sunset.drkinslow.com

	 Class of ‘50	 www.bisons1950.org

	 Classes of ‘56	 www.sunsetspirit1956.com

	 Classes of ‘57-’58	 www.theherd.net

	 Class of ‘59	 www.sunsetbisons59.com

	 Class of ‘63	 www.sunsetbison63.com

	 Class of ‘64	 www.sunset64.com

	 Class of ‘65	 www.sunset65.org

	 Class of ‘68	 www.sunsetbisonclassof68.org

	 Class of ‘69	 www.sunsetclassof69.com

	 Class of ‘70	 www.shs70.net

	 Class of ‘89	 (link through Alumni Assn. web site)

	 Sunset Foundation	 www.sunsetfoundation.org

	 Oakcliff Tribune	 www.oakcliffonline.com

Have we missed your class web site? Tell Webmaster at sunsetbisons@gmail.com
Facebook is a registered trademark of Facebook, Inc.

If you’re on Facebook, check out 
Sunset Alumni Association’s new 
Facebook group. Just type Sunset 
in the search box in the upper right 
hand corner. That will bring up a list 
of suggested groups, one of which 
is for our association. You can also 
get to it by clicking on the Facebook 
button on our website’s homepage. 
We will use this to send out news and 
activities regarding Sunset and our 
association. We recently uploaded 
photos from our 2009 Homecoming. 
We’ll continue to list news and 
announcements on Facebook and 
our website.

	

	

									       

	 On Saturday March 6th, a prom dress giveaway 

was held at Sunset. Alumni Board member Cyndi 

Gregory Lucky ’79 and the Ya Ya’s & Yo Yo’s of DFW 

along with school liaison Janelle Bates ‘71 work on 

this project that provides dresses for the Homecoming 

dance and Senior prom each year. One particular story 

Cyndi wanted to share was that they had heard of 

a girl who was a size 22 and needed a dress for the 

prom. Cyndi and her team found one in storage and 

had a couple more donated by someone in Seagoville. 

One of the dresses picked up by Karen McCullough 

Taylor ’78 and Lawona Sumpter O’Dell ’78 from the 

donor in Seagoville was one the girl ended up picking. 

	 What Cyndi didn’t know until her mom brought her 

in the room was she was a special needs child who is 

disabled. She was so very happy to have a dress for 

the prom. Cyndi reports that this touched everyone’s 

heart so much that they wanted to share the story. 

Many thanks to Cyndi and her team for all the hard 

work they do in providing dresses for these young 

ladies. If you are interested in donating a dress for this 

project please e-mail Cyndi at cyndilucky@yahoo.com. 
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Who’s Keepin’ Up With Your Class?
Contact information provided here is for the use of Sunset Alumni only in communicating with class representatives.  Class 
Contacts are asked to refer fundraising requests to the Alumni Association Board for determination as to the appropriate 
response.  For corrections to info shown below, contact Mike Conway at M_conway1@yahoo.com

	 1935	 Cornelia Chancellor Spencer	 roberts847@aol.com	 (214) 339-9671
	 1936	 Evelyn Holtzeuser Richardson		  (972) 438-8113
	 1937	 Glenn Simmons	 gsimmons@arclp.net	 (817) 261-5110
	 1938-46	 Roy Kinslow (‘42)	 rkinslow@flash.net	 (972) 661-1941
	 1943-46	 Clay Scott	 jscottatty@sbcglobal.net	 (214) 358-0341
	 1947	 Glenn Wamble	 glennwamble@yahoo.com	 (214) 796-6327
	 1948	 Jeanne Granberry Scott	 jscottatty@sbcglobal.net	 (214) 526-2754
	 1948	 Dan Waddle		  (512) 250-5662
	 1950	 Denese Arnold Hinde	 deneseh@tx.rr.com	
	 1951-52	 Sandra Young Julien	 sj34ok@aol.com	 (972) 709-7832
	 1953	 Yvonne James Fritz	 YJFritz@aol.com	 (972) 235-1718
	 1954	 Thad Woodruff	 woodrufftj@aol.com		
	 1955	 James Rutledge	 jamesmaryrut@yahoo.com	 (214) 520-3500
	 1956	 Ron Harris	 Ronald.l.harris@tx.rr.com	 (972) 224-8762
	 1957	 Nancy Pierce Barber	 hotdot57@hotmail.com	 (214) 333-4230
	 1958	 Edward Cullum	 Ed.cullum@tx.rr.com	 (972) 881-9169
	 1959	 Becky Burden Kauffman	 beckykauffman@hotmail.com	 (972) 938-8170
	 1960	 Derwood Winfree	 bisons1960@yahoo.com	 (972) 235-2669
	 1961	 Raylene Wright Gadberry	 rae13gad@hotmail.com		
	 1962	 Judy (Terry) Hanson	 hansonjats@sbcglobal.net	 (817) 516-9356
	 1962	 Melinda Leath Kocian	 kocian@aircanopy.net	 (972) 814-1124
	 1963	 Margaret Evans Bradley	 sunsetbison1963@yahoo.com		
	 1964	 Penny Peters Wilson	 misspenny03@aol.com	 (972) 437-3568
	 1965	 Rita Harden	 rita.harden@denbury.com	
	 1966	 Cheryl Cunningham Gray	 Cheryl@zoestravel.org	 (214) 674-7693
	 1967	 Cindy Grigis Miller	 cindy.mgroupinc@att.net		
	 1968	 Anna Lyle Barclay	 annabarclay@hotmail.com	 (972) 291-8465
	 1968	 Mike Conway	 m_conway1@yahoo.com	 (972) 754-2947	
	 1969 	 Jack McClure	 jlmcclure@consolidated.net	 (832) 721-6554
	 1970	 Doris Murphy	 dlmurphy_5@hotmail.com		
	 1971	 Bill Vansyckle	 pi.van@hotmail.com	 (972) 470-3595
	 1972	 Steve Holleman	 7xchamps@cox.net	 (918) 272-9287
	 1973	 Garry Risinger	 grisinger@farmersagent.com	 (903) 873-4333
	 1974	 Rita Ray Clemons		  (972) 222-3688
	 1974	 Bruce Nance	 brucenance@sbcglobal.net	 (972) 647-2121
	 1975	 Steven Morris	 smorris.7@netzero.net	 (903) 288-7670
	 1976	 Greg Powell	 gregpowell@beckgroup.com	
	 1977	 Beth Morgan Whitaker	 beth.whitaker@fmr.com	 (214) 941-5018
	 1978	 Debbie Boone	 boonegrp@earthlink.net	 (214) 358-3328
	 1979	 Cyndi Gregory Lucky	 cyndi.lucky@yahoo.com	
	 1981	 Kimmerie Ellis	 kimmerie63@yahoo.com	 (469) 222-5573	
	 1982	 Pat Kelly	 pkelly6@gmail.com	 (817) 274-8686
	 1984	 Linda Renteria Ali	 ali@buz.net	 (972) 248-1622
	 1985	 Laura Walsh	 bison85@aol.com	 (972) 969-4080
	 1986	 Diane Ybarra Meza	 dimeza68@sbcgolbal.net	 (972) 740-1480
	 1987	 Patty Arellano	 psarellano_24@yahoo.com	 (972) 571-0037
	 1988	 Leticia Trevino Moto	 sunsetbisons88@aol.com	
	 1989	 Carol Acosta Hernandez	 joe/carol777@aol.com	 (214) 770-2470	
	 1994	 Daisy Gonzales	 dgonzales76@yahoo.com	 (972) 245-6398
	 1997	 Sandra Guerrero / Priscilla Navarro	 shsbison1997@aol.com	
	 1999	 Joseph Contreras	 josephgc1@aol.com	 (214) 734-2351	
	 2000	 Luis Vargas	 sunsetbison2000@gmail.com	 (469) 222-1634	
			   luvars@hotmail.com
	 2003	 Priscilla DeLaPaz	 cilladlp@yahoo.com	
	 2005	 Priscilla Cabrera	 cabera_priscilla@att.net	 (214) 998-6761
	 2009	 Yanella Montoya	 yanelamnt@yahoo.com	 (214) 339-5514
	 2009	 Veronica  Rios	 vrios@hotmail.com	 (214) 339-3751
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In Memoriam
Following are the names of Alumni whose deaths occurred since our last newsletter, or of whose 

death we were made aware since the last newsletter. If the graduation year is not known, it is shown 
as “est.” If any reader knows correct dates, please contact the Editor at jbsb24@sbcglobal.net.

They will not grow old, as we who are left grow old...
Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn...And at the setting of the sun, and in the morning…

We shall remember them.

Our sympathy and caring are extended to the families of these Sunset alumni.

Helen ( Hall ) Smith	 1927

George C. Brundrett	 1929

Frank W. Brundrett	 1932

Dr. Ross Carmichael	 1932

Bessie ( Pierce ) Milam	 1932

Florine Martha ( Warwick ) Becker	 1933

Maxine ( Graves ) Price	 1933

James E. Carter	 1933

LaDene ( Barron ) Stone 	 1934

Edna ( Daveta ) Tuley	 1936

Mildred ( Roberts ) McMinn	 1936	

Ruby ( Bell ) Bray	 1936	

Ralph Newton Norman	 1936	

Thomas D. Allen, Jr.	  1936

Helen ( Gary ) Campbell	 1938	

Frederick Merritt Eidson	 1938	

Ruby Mae ( Bell ) Bray	 1938	

Ted Francis Norman	 1938	

Nelwyn ( Wilson ) Couchman	 1939	

Frank Allison	 1939	

Katherine Ernestine (Mclemore) Bowers	1939	

Mazie Louise (Davenport) Carter	 1940	

Laura (Duncan) Pollard Eubank	 1940	

Martha “Mollie” (Buder) Lawrence	 1940	

Mary Jane (Felton) Gibbs	 1940	

Barbara Eveline (Bell) Bowles	 1940	

Margie Elizabeth (Huffstutler) Perkins	 1941	

James Howard Lennon, Sr.	 1941	

Billy Wisner	 1941	

Johnny Folsom	 1941	

Dorothy Nell (McIntyre) Boerschinger Bailey	 1941

Mary Helen (Robertson) Gau	 1941

Marie Harrison	 1941	

Joseph Clarence Bowman	 1942	

Ralph Hendrix	 1943	

Doris Goodpaster	 (est.) 1943

Jeannie (Warsham) Giles	 1944	

Grady Giles	 (est.) 1944

Madylyn (Harbin) Chaffin	 1944	

Carmel Lee “Candy” (Miller) Sherrill	 1945	

E.D. “Chuck” Bishop, Jr.”	 (est.) 1945

Mavis Nell (Johnson) Evans	 (est.) 1945	

Vernon Durbin, Jr.	 1945	

Melba C. Hale	 1946	

John Killian	 1946	

Dixie Ann (Harris) Foster	 1947	

Joann (Whitmore) Stone	 1947	

David Blackbird	 1947	

Donald Wiley Roberts	 1947	

Rodger James Mitchell	 1948	

Lynda Ann Hendricks	 1948	

Patricia (Dwinnell) Newby	 1948	

James Thomas Frye	 1948	

Bill Cochran	 1948	

Paul Kern Baker	 1948	

Norma Jane (Mayen) Jones	 1949	

James E. “Jimmy” Weaver	 1951	

Donna (Quehl) Gabehart	 1951	

Alfreida (Sturges) Rutter	 1951	

Don Eden	 1951	

Patricia Rae Hunt	 1952	

JoAnn (Haynes) Towry	 1952	

Shirley (Philbrick) Allen	 1952	

Edna (Spoonemore) Robinson Beaupre	 1952	

Edith (Wharton) Jolly	 1953	

Patsy Gayle (Wynn) Lawson Reins	 1953	

Duane Barry Platt	 1953	

Edwin Rucker Buford	 1953	

Carol Ann (Byous) Maughan	 1953	

Norma Jean (Rattan) Mustain	 1954	

Jane Parks	 1954	

Martha (Gass) Hurdt - Elliott	 1954	

Melvin C. Griffin	 1955	

Barbara (Coberly) Ross	 1956	

Lyman Malcolm Neimeier	 1956	

Ralph Adamson	 1956	

Joseph Wayne Johnson	 1956	

Ruth Marie (Lehmann) Baril	 1957	

Doug Fisk	 1958	

John Tarver	 1958	

David Blalock Tarbet	 1959	

Larry Dale Caster	 1959	

Thomas L. Herring	 1961	

Barbara (Gray) Fuller	 1961	

Wardlaw Jones Elliott	 1963	

Mary JoAnn (Sims) Wooten	 1963	

Ron England	 1963	

Daniel Bostick Hazenbuehler	 1963	

Beverly Diane (Hull) Smith	 1963	

Celia (Riddle) Millemon	 1964	

Gregory Hal Morris	 1966	

Suanne (Quick) Cardwell	 1966	

David Knox	 1967	

Darlene Lancione	 (est.) 1967	

Marie (Wattner) Parsons	 1967	

Roger Wayne Sanford	 1968	

Steve DeVore	 1969

Phyllis Virginia “Ginger” (McMinn) Christensen		

	 1970	

Alan Dale Evans	 1970	

Sue Ellen ( Carlton ) Lewis	 1970	

Benjamin Hayden McFarling	 1970	

Scott Ray Hillpot	 1971	

Patty Knox	 1971	

Toni Hammontree	 1971	

Guillermina (Zarate) Mendez	 1975	

Rhonda Kaye (Puckett) Stone	 1976	

Eddie Conner	 1979	

Mark Crutcher	 1985	

John Lee Martin (Teacher)	 Passed 11/4/09



Bison News...

Reunion News...

The SHS Alumni Association held 2 “All Class” 
dinners recently, one in January and the other in March. 
Both dinners were held at the El Fenix restaurant on 
McKinney Avenue near downtown Dallas and had close to 
200 alumni attending each event. Both events had Alumni 
from the 1940’s to the 2000’s in attendance. Details on 
future events will be posted on the SHSAA website.

A performance of “Cool” by Ms. Tatum’s Scholars 
was held in the SHS Auditorium on December 11th, 2009. 
This group is headed by Pauline Tatum, Special Needs 
teacher at SHS. The performance was dedicated to the 
memory of Cheryl Hartfield who was a Special education 
assistant teacher at Sunset High School. 

The Sunset High School Choir held its annual 
winter concert on Tuesday December 15th, 2009 in the 
auditorium. The Sunset High School Jazz band and Kahn 
elementary choir also performed. 

Special Thanks to the SHS Class of 1969
The Sunset High School Alumni Association wishes to 
thank the Class of 1969 for their generous donation of 
$1,000 given to us earlier this year along with a letter from 
Larry Collins, Chairman of the 40th Reunion committee. 
Thank you again to the Class of 1969.

On Saturday May 29, 2010 Sunset High School held 
it’s graduation exercises. Almost 500 seniors graduated 
that day. Principal Anthony Tovar and several Sunset 
teachers & staff were in attendance. The keynote speaker 
was DISD place 7 school board member Jerome Garza.

“Don’t be dismayed at good-byes. A farewell is necessary 
before you can meet again. And meeting again, after 
moments or lifetimes, is certain for those who are friends.”

  -Richard Bach

The Class of 1960 will be having their 50th reunion 
on September 24th & 25th. Among the activities 
planned are a Florida golf scramble on Friday morning at 
Stevens Park golf course and a gathering that evening at 
Royal Oaks Country Club. On Saturday morning they will 
tour Sunset and on Saturday evening there will be another 
get together at Royal Oaks with a buffet dinner and 
music from the 50’s & 60’s. For more information contact 
bisons1960@yahoo.com . 

The Class of 1968 held a 60th birthday party on 
Saturday March 27, 2010 at the Doubletree Hotel at 
Midway & LBJ Freeway in Dallas. About 75 classmates 
and guests enjoyed a mixer, birthday trivia, a silent 
auction and a 60th birthday cake.

The 40th reunion for the Class of 1970 will be 
held October 22nd – 24th, 2010. On Friday a golf 
tournament will be held at Stevens Park golf course 
and a cash bar mixer that evening at the hotel. The 
Saturday night main event is at the Courtyard by 
Marriott in Allen and starts off with cocktail hour, buffet 
dinner and mixer. The reunion wraps up with a cash 
breakfast on Sunday morning. For more details go to 
www.shs70.net/events.htm 

The Class of 2000 recently held some activities 
as part of their 10th Reunion festivities. On May 8th, 
2010 there was a softball game at Sunset between the 
Class of 1999 and 2000. The Class of 2000 won 15-
11. On May 19th they dug up a time capsule that they 
buried at Sunset in 2000. Paco Vargas Class of 2000 
Student Body President and Joseph Contreras ’99 
gave speeches. Two of the current students sang the 
National Anthem. The Sunset Color Guard was there 
along with Principal Anthony Tovar as well as 25 of the 
Class of 2000. That afternoon they held a flag football 
game between the Class of 2000 and the 2010 varsity 
football squad. The Class of 2000 won 6-5.

On Friday, June 18th, the Class of 2000 held a social at 
Dave and Busters. On Saturday, June 19th, they took a 
tour of Sunset. That evening there was a dance at the 
Indigo Hotel in Dallas. On Sunday, they held a family 
picnic at The Park in the Garden in downtown Dallas.

The Classes of 1975 & 1976 held a reunion dinner 
on Saturday July 17, 2010 at the El Fenix restaurant on 
McKinney Avenue. Ms. Laura Linda Cervera, current 
director of the Bisonettes attended along with several 
members of the 2010 / 2011 Bisonette who performed 
several routines for the attendees.
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Annual Spring Show...

Sunset Alumni Association Contribution
/Alumni Address or Phone Update

Your contributions are our ONLY financial support and are 501 (c)(3) Tax Deductible

Annual Membership Contribution (check one)

Contributions are for January 1st to December 31st

	 _____ Single Membership	

	 _____ Couple Membership	

	 _____ Century Club Membership*	 $100.00

* Century Club Contribution is $100.00 or more for the current year

_____ I do not wish to contribute at this time, but please add my name 

to the Sunset Alumni database for our alumni records.

FOR MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL ONLY:  (Circle One)  Member information …….. SAME ……… CHANGED  

Name: First: ________________________ Maiden/Middle: ______________________ Last: _______________________________

Year of Graduation: __________________ Phone Number: ( _________ ) ______________________________________________

Address: ______________________________________________ City: ______________________ State: ______ Zip: __________

Email Address _____________________________________@___________________________ Email Newsletter: ___ Yes ___ No

Spouse Name: ___________________SHS Grad? ___ Yes ___ No If Yes, Year? _______ Maiden Name:___________________

For those who wish to make a contribution to the Alumni Association,
 the link is posted on our website at www.sunsetalumni.com

Make checks payable to Sunset Alumni Association (Please do not send cash)

Mail to: Sunset Alumni Association, P O Box 225276, Dallas TX 75222-5276

On April 16th the 2009-2010 Bisonettes 
presented their annual spring show where 
they performed several dance routines. 
Also featured were future Bisonettes 
from the area feeder elementary schools. 
The new Bisonette team for 2010-2011 
was introduced with each new Bisonette 
escorted to the stage by former Bisonettes. 
One highlight was the introduction of Eunice 
Reading, a member of the 1940 pep squad, 
which preceded the Bisonettes, and Judy 
Moon, the first Bisonette Captain from 1950. 
Another high point of the evening was the 
presentation of $5000.00 to the Bisonette 
Booster Club by Mike Conway (‘68) and the 
Bisonettes Forever organization.

Former Bisonettes

SHSAA 
now has 
Paypal



POSTMASTER: RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

We’re on the Web!
Check us out at

www.sunsetalumni.com

Is it time to make your contribution for 2009?
The Alumni Association thanks you!

Sunset High School Alumni Association
P.O. Box 225276
Dallas, TX 75222-5276
Supporting Sunset Students is Our Mission

Fall 2010 Bison Spirit Newsletter

  Your Alumni Association Board hopes to make this an 
informative newsletter that will present you with items of 
interest relating to Sunset past, and also news about current-day 
Sunset. Our goal is to help today’s students, while remembering 
that we who went before them laid the foundation upon which 
their education is being built.
  We welcome letters from alumni. Tell us about your years at 
Sunset, or your memories of the school or of Oak Cliff. Letters 
or articles may be edited to meet space limitations, and excerpts 
may be used. 
  Your privacy is important to us. We will not publish phone 
numbers, addresses, or e-mail addresses without permission.
  We consider all membership information proprietary, and will 
not release it to any outside organization or individual.
  Your continued financial support is needed and much 
appreciated by the Alumni Association, students, and faculty of 
Sunset High School.

Editorial Policy... Century Club Yearly Contributors
Donors since last issue 

Sincere thanks are expressed to the newest members of the 
Century Club. These members made contributions of $100 or 
more to the Alumni Association since the publication of the last 
newsletter. All gifts, no matter the size, are greatly appreciated by 
the students benefiting from your generosity.

Roland Martin	 1944
Billie Martin	
Donald Ray January	 1947
Jimmy C. Green	 1947
Charles Buddy Morton	 1948
Floyd Clark Williams	 1949
Peggy A. Thompson Learner	1949
Richard Henry Stanford	 1950
Robert Morgan Tarbet	 1956
William Marvin Sams	 1956
Phyllis Sams
Fred Arnold	 1960
Jessie R. Usleton	 1960
Linda Chick Beavers	 1960
Susan Graves Arnold	 1960
Charlene Crump-Hill Wilson	 1961
Hunter Fisher	 1964
Mitch Womble	 1964
Mark Laney	 1965
Pamela Newnam Williams	 1965

Dixie Thomas Laney	 1966
Janis Voight Agopsowicz	 1966
John Warden	 1967
Stephen L. Riley	 1968
Jana Ryan Riley	 1969
Kathy Kempher Lee	 1969
Michael Clayton	 1969
Doris Murphy	 1970
Donald Glenn Weempe	 1971
Victoria Susan Nearpass	 1971
Dee Olive Clayton	 1972
Bruce Nance	 1974
Danny D. Smith	 1974
Janet Hooten Kampen	 1974
Nan Suggs Nance	 1974
Suzy Thweatt Alloju	 1974
Jerry Boyd	 1976
Chris Salazar	 1979
Rene Raines-Moore	 1980
	


